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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
26th May 2016
Summer 2016: Newsletter  No. 4
Dear Parents and Carers,
   What an exciting couple of weeks we’ve had with the marvellous “Mud Professor” (Tim Kidney) and friends installing the cob oven. Every child in school has been involved and the finished creation looks fantastic- do come and have a look. The children have also done some super writing in different genres inspired by the project. We are really looking forward to the Reception class assembly on Friday 27th-always a delightful event! I hope that half term week will provide some opportunities to rest and recharge batteries and we look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday 6th June.
Wear it Wild day

Don’t forget that this Friday 27th May we will be celebrating 'Wear it Wild' Day and collecting donations for WWF (World Wildlife Fund) to support their work with endangered animals. Children may dress as any species of animal if they wish or simply bring a mask, scarf or other accessory.

Apparatus- Safety update
We would like to remind everyone that the field apparatus (climbing frames) is only to be used by school pupils during the school day under supervision of school staff- this is a legal requirement and our insurance does not cover any use outside these conditions. There is a lovely play park just a couple of minutes down the road in West Knighton, with a fantastic range of equipment. It’s great to see so many children scooting or cycling to school- please remember to ask children to dismount when they reach the school gates so as not to endanger others.  
Sunhats/cream/insects
It’s that time of year again when we may get some hot weather and of course insects are prevalent, especially on the field. Please ensure that your child has a named hat and that any sun cream is either applied before school or supplied so that your child can apply it before going out. If a child should have a “tick” visit or insect bite we will notify you so that it can be safely removed and/or treated. Please ensure that we are notified of any allergies. 
Swimming

We are hoping to start our swimming season just after half term; teachers have sent information letters asking for volunteers- your help is crucial in ensuring the sessions can go ahead. There will also be after- school swimming clubs for Yrs 2-4 run by teachers on Mon, Wed and Thurs from 3.20-4.00pm at a cost of £1.50 per session. Please complete the attached form if your child would like to participate. This will start on Wed 8th June.
DASP Litfest/ Live theatre
The week beginning 20th June sees the annual DASP Litfest: a week of celebrating reading and writing across the year groups up to 6th from in Thomas Hardye school. We will be starting the week off with a visit from M & M productions on Mon 20th June, who will be performing the classic favourite: The Railway Children. We will be asking for a voluntary donation of £2.00 as it is actually costing us about £5 per child. On the same day we will be visited by the Primary book fair, who offer a wide range of reasonably priced books for you and your child to browse through and purchase. On Tuesday 21st June at 7.00pm the author Damien Lewis (not the actor!) will be giving a free presentation at The Thomas Hardye School. Tickets are available from The Thomas Hardye School from Tues 7th June on a first come, first served basis. 
Car Parking

Please remember that our car park is for the use of staff and disabled drivers only; pedestrians are required to use the small gate and not walk across the car park please- it is simply too dangerous!

Information sharing

If you have any queries or concerns about any aspect of your child’s school experience please contact us as soon as possible so that we can help. It is far better for you and your child if you receive correct information directly from the school rather than via other sources which may not be accurate. 
Trips and Website
We have  a number of trips  organised next half term: Yrs 1 and 2 are visiting Lorton Meadows together on Fri 10th June and Year 3 will be going to the Dorset Music Mash Up festival on Fri July 8th. Class teachers will send out letters about these trips. Yr 2 are also invited to Thomas Hardye school on 21st June for a presentation by children’s author/ illustrator Tim Warnes. Blogs and phots are regularly posted onto the school website, so do have a look. 
Lost property

There are lots of unnamed jumpers etc in the lost property box in the foyer- come and have a look if your child has mislaid anything- please ensure all possessions are named.
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin 
Summer term diary update
	May
	

	Fri 27th @ 9.10am
“Wear it Wild day”
	Reception class assembly

Wear something animal- based - £1 for the WWF collection

	Mon 30th- Fri 3nd June
	Half term

	June
	

	Mon 6th
	2nd half of Summer term starts

	Wed 8th
	New parents’ evening

	Fri 10th
	Yr 4 transfer morning to St Mary’s & St Osmunds
Yr 1 and Yr 2 trip to Lorton Meadows

	Tues 14th
	Community concert

	Fri 17th 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 1

	Sat 18th
	WW2 Broadmayne Village event

	Week beginning Mon 20th
	DASP Literacy festival (Litfest)

	Mon 20th
	Book Fair (all day and after school)

	Mon 20th, Tues 21st
	Parent consultations Yr 1, Yr 3, Yr 4

Open afternoon Yr R, Yr 2

	Tues 21st 2-3 pm
	Stay and Play session 2

	Mon 27th
	Potted sports (reserve Wed 29th)

	Tues 28th pm
	Teddy Bears’ picnic

	July
	

	Sun 3rd
	DASP prom concert at Weymouth Pavilion

	Tues 5th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Wed 6th)

	Thurs 7th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Fri 8th
	Year 3 trip to Mash-Up fetsival

	Mon 11th
	Thank you afternoon at 2.15

	Tues 12th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Mon 18th @ 2.15
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Tues 19th
	Last day of Summer term


Wed 20th July: INSET day
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After School Swimming Y2, Y3 & Y4 – 3.20 pm – 4.00 pm

I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class ……………….

To attend After School Swimming (starting on Wednesday 8th June)

MONDAY


WEDNESDAY.

THURSDAY.

Please choose one day 

Signed ……………………………………………………….   Parent/Carer
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After School Swimming Y2, Y3 & Y4 – 3.20 pm – 4.00 pm

I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class ……………….

To attend After School Swimming (starting on Wednesday 8th June)

MONDAY


WEDNESDAY.

THURSDAY.

Please choose one day 

Signed ……………………………………………………….   Parent/Carer



In Dorset 
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